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ALTON - On Thursday afternoon Madison County Transit (MCT) dedicated a new 
plaza in honor of  Bill was the first Chairman of the Madison Bill and Anna Haine.
County Transit District and later on in life a State Senator.

Bill died on August 16, 2021, leaving behind his wife Anna of over 50 years, their seven 
children, and soon-to-be 42 grandchildren.

https://www.riverbender.com/articles/details/mct-unveils-plaza-at-alton-station-dedicated-to-the-haine-family-61260.cfm?utm_source=riverbender&utm_medium=article_link


"My children and I are so blessed by Bill's constant, loving care," she said at the 
ceremony.

"When we were starting our family, he made it a priority to keep his political work close 
to home so he could be with his family."

Many people spoke at the event, but it was Anna's prepared speech that was really 
special. She spoke for about 10 minutes.

She began by thanking everyone for making an effort to be at the ceremony. Many MCT 
members, politicians, and others were at the event.

She praised Bill for always "going the extra mile" for his community.

Anna talked about how Bill was able to keep such a good work-life balance and that he 
was always there for his family, especially with the kids.

She said that all of Bill's hard work was a "real blessing to the area."

The picture at the top of this article was taken after her speech. She was given a surprise 
MCT hard hat and flowers in honor of her and Bill's dedication to the Alton community.

Then all of the Haine family members came together to take a photo and hold a 
celebratory ribbon-cutting.

It was a special occasion for Anna and the entire Haine family, one that was much 
deserved for her and Bill's hard work.



 


